Attachment O – NSP Formula Rate

On September 28, 2007, Xcel Energy Services Inc., on behalf of NSP and NSPW, and the Midwest ISO filed revisions to the MISO Transmission and Energy Markets Tariff with FERC to add Attachment O – NSP.  The filing requested a January 1, 2008 effective date for the revisions. 

Attachment O – NSP calculates the NSP Companies’ transmission revenue requirement based on a forward-looking test year, subject to true-up.  It also establishes procedures whereby the annual rate calculation for the following year is performed each Fall, and the proposed formula inputs, resultant revenue requirement and supporting workpapers are posted on OASIS no later than October 1 so that customers can review the proposed rate calculation prior to the effective date on January 1 of the following year.

A customer meeting to explain the 2008 formula rate input projections and cost detail will be held on October 11, 2007 from 1 PM to 3 PM (CDT) at Xcel Energy headquarters:

414 Nicollet Mall

Minneapolis, MN 55401  

More details on the customer meeting will be posted later this week.

Attachment O – NSP information for rates effective January 1, 2008 to December 31, 2008 is posted below:

Formula Rate Calculation for 2008 and Supporting Workpapers
